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Department of Environmental Quality 

n ts2o13 
Tom Hudson 
Environmental Manager 
P.O. Box 3333 
Crossett, AR 71635 

RE: Surface Water Containment Pond Closure Plan 
AFIN: 02-00013; Permit No.: AR0001210 

Dear Mr. Hudson: 

The Department received a closure plan for the surface containment pond on May 6, 2013. The 
closure plan has been reviewed and is hereby approved. As specified in the closure plan, all 
liquids and solids must be removed from the pond and disposed of properly. Please note that 
records must be kept for all wastes removed and disposed of from the pond. 

Please notify the NPDES Permits Section when the closure process is completed. You must 
also submit a closure certification from your consultant verifying that the facility has been 
closed and all waste disposed of according to the approved closure plan. Upon receipt of 
closure certification, a water division field inspector may visit the site to verify proper closure of 
the pond. 

If you have any questions regarding the pond closure, please contact Stephen Hogan of the No­
Discharge Section at (501) 682-0651. 

Sincerely, 

1:kai~:p 
Permits Branc Manager 
Water Division 

JB:sh 

cc: Loretta Reiber, P.E., NPDES Permits Section, Water Division 
Rex Robbins, P .E., FTN & Associates, Ltd., rmr@ftn-assoc.com 
File (AFIN: 02-00013; Permit No.: AR0001210) 
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